
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
  

  
  

  
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

    
 

  
 

 
 

  

 

 

 
 

  

 
  

 
 

 

December 17, 2022  

Acting Co-CEOs Lloyd Duncan and Sarah Garcia  

North Idaho College  

Coeur d’Alene, Idaho 83814  

Dear Acting CEOs Duncan and Garcia:  

In its letter dated April 1, 2022, the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU)  

informed North Idaho College (NIC) that it had placed the institution on a Sanction of Warning and a 
Status of Monitoring.   

While NIC has submitted monit

https://nwccu.org/accreditation/standards-policies/eligibility-requirements/
https://nwccu.org/accreditation/standards-policies/standards/
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and other stakeholders and constituencies. The institution ensures that complaints and grievances  

are addressed

https://nwccu.org/tools-resources/glossary/
https://nwccu.app.box.com/file/833444019144?s=p4jvqsah68agcijoiucv44niy2landaw
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Failure to adequately respond in the timeline identified may result in further actions by NWCCU’s  

Executive Committee and/or the Board of Commissioners that will place the accreditation status of  

North Idaho College at risk.  

Sincerely, 

Sonny Ramaswamy  

President  

cc:  Steven Kurtz, NIC ALO  

Greg McKenzie, Chair, NIC Board of Trustees  

Matt Freeman, Executive Director, Idaho State Board of Education  

8060 165th Ave NE | Suite 200 | Redmond, WA 98052 | nwccu.org  
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